Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, February 12, 2004
Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at noon in LEC 13.

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Tom Barnett, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Harden, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Sherry Richardson, Sharon Sellers Michael Terapane, and Joe Trachtenberg.

Others present:  Shaun Amos, Cathie Aust, Diane Burns, Jacob Chacko, Sharon Hoffman, Jim Mackin, George Nakos, Judy Plawecki, Art Rosser, Ray Wallace, Martha Wicker, and Tammy Wilson.

Minutes:  Minutes of Jan. 8 and Jan. 22 were approved.  There were names inadvertently left off the list that will be added.

Reports:

CAPC: 

· Nakos – CAPC meet on Feb. 3 and 10.  Discussed the new policy on minors.  Clayton State will be using the University System Guidelines and raise standards:  1. 15-18 credits, 2. six hour max from Area F, and 3. must have six hours upper division that are non-major courses.  The School of Business proposed two new minors:  Logistics and Finance both are being sent to the board for approval.  Next CAPC will be on Feb. 24.  

Provost:  

· Hoffman – BOR staff meeting on master plan input went well.  An overview of the new major and minor proposals was given to the BOR staff that handle new proposals and they were well received.  Advised to move forward first on the Masters in Health Care Management then Liberal Studies.  BOR is looking at the admission standards across the board and should have data by the end of March.  
· As of March 1 Rick Reynolds has resigned.  This will give an opportunity to rewrite the job description which will be presented to cabinet.  Clayton State is still under strict BOR policy to offer Learning Support courses.  Goal will be to have Center for Academic Support servicing all students. 
President:  

· Harden – Met with the Legislative delegates and they were interested in how budget cuts will affect Clayton State.  There have been eight forums and two more are on the calendar for the Master Plan.  

· Hoffman – handed out a resolution that the president wanted the committee to see.  All council members were encouraged to read and submit questions or comments to Dr. Harden.

· Arjomand suggested that as soon as we have graduate programs to delete college from the university’s name.

Old Business:

Student Evaluation 

· A motion was made by Trachtenberg, seconded by Arjomand and approved by the Council for the approval of the new Instructor Evaluation Tool.

· The new course evaluation tool was deferred to a later meeting.

Promotion & Tenure Subcommittee

· A motion was made by Trachtenberg, seconded by Arjomand, and opened for discussion the option to adopt Part 1 of the Faculty Handbook.  Council agreed that all issues had been addressed and the Chair of FC called for secret ballot vote.  Part 1 was approved by a vote of 13 all in favor.

· A motion was made by Trachtenberg, seconded by Eichelberger, and opened for discussion the option to adopt Part 2 of the Faculty Handbook.  Council discussed issues and with minor changes/edits the Council approved with a secret ballot vote of 10 “yes” and 2 “no” to adopt.

· A motion was made and seconded to approve the remainder of the Handbook as published online.  Comments were made and the committee unanimously approved with a secret ballot vote.

The next FC meeting will be Feb. 26.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30pm.

Submitted:

Tammy Wilson

Secretary to the Council

